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November 30, 2017 
 
Ms Kay Pearlstein 
Town of Chapel Hill Planning Department 
405 Martin Luther King Jr Blvd 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 
 

RE:  ZONING ATLAS AMENDMENT APPLICATION – PROJECT NARRATIVE 
11SIXTY5 WEAVER DAIRY ROAD 

 
Kay: 
 
Enclosed is the Zoning Atlas Amendment application for the 11SIXTY5 Weaver Dairy Road commercial 
project. 

The proposed development is located on the south side of Weaver Dairy Road east of Martin Luther King 
Jr Blvd between Timberlyne Shopping Center and the recently completed Weaver Crossing.  The site 
formerly housed a small Montessori school which was closed a few years ago and the building 
demolished in 2016.  There are a few improvements remaining on site – a circular drive, some gravel 
parking, a well, and some playground areas.  These items will all be demolished. 

The proposed project is to be a 48,624 sf 3 story structure with retail on the main floor facing the street, 
and the remainder of the building available for office and general business use.   There will be an 
attached parking deck structure containing 225 parking spaces in three covered levels and one rooftop 
open level.  This deck will be attached to and located behind the building, with vehicular access from 
Weaver Dairy Road and also from the adjacent Weaver Crossing site.    A few surface parking spaces will 
be accommodated in the entry drive, reserved for short term retail visitors.  Bicycle parking will be 
provided near the street plaza with the majority of bike parking accommodated in the covered parking 
deck near the elevators. 

 



The rezoning is being requested to allow for a higher density of development than would otherwise be 
available on this site with an allowable FAR up to .566.  During multiple presentations to the Community 
Design Commission and to Town Council during 2015 and 2016 the project received strong approval for 
a high density development at this gateway location.  Additionally, the Town commissioned a TIS which 
was completed in June 2015 and revised in June 2017.  This study supported the amount of traffic that 
would be generated by a larger project at this location and did not find local streets and intersections to 
fall below acceptable levels of service. 

There is a concurrent SUP application associated with this rezoning application. 

 
Sincerely, 
Coulter Jewell Thames, PA 
Wendi Ramsden RLA 

 

  

 cc.        Mike Slomianyj, Pete Slomianyj, - Owners 
            Andy King, Scott LaPorte –  Architects, MHA Works 


